
Testimony of a Public Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board held relative to an 
application for NY Union I and Union II LLC – 4311 Watson Boulevard Solar Farm Project 
Subdivision held on September 13, 2022, at 7:03 p.m. 

 
PRESENT: 
Members present: L. Miller 

D. Kudgus 
S. McLain 
S. Forster 
C. Bullock 

 
Others present: Marina Lane 

Rick Materese 
Eric Webster 
Scott Dow 
Meryl Deemie 
Al Jasinski 
Bruce DeLing 
Kelly Sullivan 
Suzanne Todd 
Russell Ryan 
Dino Christopher 
Rachel Johnson 
Joe Gibbons 
Marian Towers 
Matt White 
Samantha Bowen 
Adam Fishel 
Peter Dolgos 
Greg Diehl 
Bill Walsh 
Rob Potochniak 
 

MS. MILLER:  We will open the Public Hearing, and I will read the public notice.  

The Town of Union Planning Board will conduct a public hearing relative to an application 
for the NY Union I and Union II LLC – 4311 Watson Boulevard Solar Farm Project 
Subdivision submitted by NY Union I, LLC and Union II LLC.  The subdivision is part of a 
renewable energy facility project of one 4.98-MegaWatt alternating current (MW a.c.) and 
an adjacent 4.75-MW a.c. renewable energy solar system at 4311 Watson Boulevard (Tax 
Map number: #126.04-1-10.111).  In order for solar projects to be classified as 
Community Distributed Generation solar farms, the Public Service Commission (PSC) 



limits them to a maximum of 5-MW a.c., and each must be on a unique parcel with its own 
tax ID number. 

The public hearing will take place on Tuesday, September 13, 2022, at 7:00 PM in the 
Town Board Meeting Room on the second floor of the Town of Union Office Building 
located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, New York.  The application is available for 
review in the Town of Union Planning Department during normal business hours (8 AM to 
4 PM). 
 
Individuals with special needs requiring accommodations may contact the Planning 
Department at (607) 786-2926 at least 24 hours prior to the scheduled public hearing.  
Lisa Miller, Planning Board Chair. 
 
MS. MILLER: We ask if anyone has any comments or questions that you just give 

your name and address, and when you speak to the Board on this 
project.  Any Planning Board members? 

 
MS. LANE: I would just say for the record that this project has gone through over 

a year review with four different environmental reviews included. 
 
MS. MILLER: Thank-you.  We know.  Okay, since there are no questions or 

comments we will close the public hearing. 
 
 
Public Hearing concluded:  7:05 p.m. 
 
I, CAROL M. KRAWCZYK, do hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of a Public 
Hearing of the Town of Union Planning Board is a true, accurate, and complete transcript 
of my stenographic notes/tape taken at the above time and place. 
 
 
 
_______________________________________ 

CAROL M. KRAWCZYK 


